
TOWN OF HEBRON  

SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES  

DECEMBER 29, 2021 

 

PRESENT:  Pat Moriarty, Rich James, Paul Hazelton, and Karen Sanborn, Town Administrator  

OTHERS PRESENT:   

2:30 P.M. SECOND PUBLIC HEARING – IN ACCORDANCE WITH RSA 41:14-a TO 

ACCEPT A PARCEL OF LAND:  Chair Moriarty opened the second public hearing 

held in accordance with RSA 41-14-a to accept a 15’x30’ parcel of land that was not 

transferred originally with the property where the Hebron Library sits.  With not comments 

on the public hearing, Vice-Chair James moved to close the public hearing, seconded by 

Selectman Hazelton.  The vote was unanimous.  

 

2:34 P.M. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:   

• Chair Moriarty discussed with the Board the recent inquiry asked of the Highway 

Supervisor, Ben Hall, about the town plowing the parking area for a non-profit 

organization.  The Board agreed that non-profits should hire private contractor’s 

for plowing their properties in Hebron. 

• The Select Board signed the 2021 Tax Collector’s Refund for Tax Map 18 Lot 

023.  

• The Select Board signed the Bill of Sale to John Dunklee for a generator transfer 

switch.  

• The Select Board signed the letter to NH Department of Transportation, 

William Lambert, requesting the “Seasonal Speed Limit” of 40 mph for South 

Mayhew Turnpike from the Town of Bridgewater town line to 65 North Mayhew 

Turnpike.  

• The Select Board signed Yield Tax Warrant and the Certification of Yield Taxes 

Assessed.  

• The Select Board signed the accounting manifest.  

• Ms. Sanborn reported to the Board that the Town Office Building has heat again 

and the all HVAC units were operational.  The Board agreed to acknowledge 

people that helped get the replacement HVAC units. Chair Moriarty noted that the 

town should receive an “as built plan” for the final installation of the HVAC units 

with the new line sets.   

 

3:07 P.M. MEETING ADJOURNED:  Selectman Hazelton moved to adjourn the meeting at 3:07 

p.m., seconded by Vice-Chair James.  The vote was unanimous.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

 

Karen Sanborn 

Town Administrator    


